
 

 

 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives    U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Boiling Springs Water Storage Tank project in Fiscal Year 2026.   

  

The entity to receive funding for this project is Cleveland County Water, located at 715 Polkville Road, 

Shelby, North Carolina, 28150.   

  

The funding would be used to construct 9,500 linear feet of 12" waterline and an elevated 1-million-

gallon water storage tank in Boiling Springs, North Carolina.  

  

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because this will provide the main line to southern 

Boiling Springs and the western side of Cleveland County, extending up to the new US 74 Bypass. This 

will ensure that the county can meet demand.   

   

This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 306 of the 

Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a)(2).   

   
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family have any financial interest in this project.   

  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Tim Moore 

Member of Congress 


